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KAPPA ALPHA PSI FRATERNITY, INC. ®

Raleigh Alumni Chapter


Formal Meeting Minutes
March 15, 2015 

"Treat My Brother as I Treat Myself” 
Ritualistic Opening- Ritualistic opening lead by Brother Polemarch at 6pm.  
Visiting Brothers- None

Keeper of Records Report- Brother Hyman presented, stated minutes are included in the Brothers Only section of the chapter website.   Minutes were projected on the screen and limited hardcopies were passed out.  Correspondence read.  Minutes accepted with no adjustments.  Brother Hyman also asked brothers to see him or Brother Washington if they were not receiving email via the listserv.
Keeper of Exchequers Report- Brother Cole read the Exchequer report that was emailed by Brother Gardner.  The report is presented for Information only.  
Old Business - No Old Business
New Business
MEP Province Council - Greensboro, NC March 18-22, 2015 - Brother Young asked brothers to please register.  Online registration has ended, the only registration will be onsite.  The chapter will have a Hospitality Suite on Friday and Saturday night.  More information will be sent out once available.
Church Visitation - Brother Polemarch stated that we will kick off Kappa Week with Church visitation on April 12, 2015 at Kingdom Harvest Church in Garner, NC.  It's a small church and the Pastor wants to make it Kappa Day.  Details are still being worked on. The church is located at 1005 Poole Road, Garner, NC 27529.  Service starts at 10:30am, we will meet outside at 10:15am.
Adopt A Highway - April 18th at 9am.  We will meet at Sanderford Road Park.
AKA Playground Cleanup - April 25, 2015 from 8am - 3pm.  The AKA's have requested our assistance by volunteering to Rebuild a playground on Powell Drive.  Brother Young will send out more information via email.
Kappas at the Capital - March 25, 2015.  The Middle Eastern Province is leading a mission to address the Economic, Education, and Social concerns of the State Citizens.  The meeting will take place from 8:30am until 4:00pm at the State Legislative Building in downtown Raleigh.  

Undergraduate Chapters

a. Shaw University, ΔΓ - no report  
b. Saint Augustine’s University, ΓΟ - no report.  
c. NC State University, ΚΞ – Brother Deardon reported that they are finished with Spring Break.  They have a busy schedule coming up.  He will send a schedule of events for the chapter to support.  Specifically asking for support for Greek Week and for the Pan Hel Pageant.  They are also helping host college tours for Middle School Children.
Committee Reports
Officer Nominations - Brothers were asked to contact Brother Wright within a week with nominations.  All officer positions are available.  

Senior Kappas - Senior Kappa Program will be April 12, 2015 from 3-5pm as a part of Kappa Week.  It will be a round table discussion about various professional and Kappa related experience.  All brothers are invited to attend, light refreshments will be served.  Please contact Brother Hooker if you know of any Senior Kappas in the area.

Budget - Please contact Brother Kemah Washington with specific questions regarding your committee line items.  Also please be thinking about any adjustments you would like to see with your committee budget items. 
Entertainment - Brother Woods asked brothers to participate in the chapter NCAA Bracket Challenge.  He will send instructions via email.  

Gift for UG Seniors - The chapter will give the Etiquette books to the graduating UG Seniors again this year.  UG advisors are asked to contact Brother Taylor with the number of Graduating Seniors.  

Kappa Charitable Trust Fund, Inc.
Report made by Brother Reginald Wright, Esq.
Important dates:
April 13, 2015 7pm KCTF Board Meeting.

April 17, 2015 Beautillion Formal Program.  Please support this program.
April 18, 2015 Gala.  Please be responsible for selling a table and/or obtaining a sponsor.  We also need items for the silent auction.
June 27, 2015 Luau
For the Good of Kappa.
· Brother Tony Griffin - Thanked everyone that supported and donated to the Urban Ministry.  The Wakefield Kappa League will have another clothing drive in the spring.  In need of men's clothing.    

· Brother Reggie Wright - Congratulations to his Sands on 18 years in the bond.  
· Brother Dinnerson - Accepted in a PhD program.

· Brother Sturgis - Stated that Brother Locke Moore has not been feeling well.  We will find out where he is and see if he is receiving visitors.  

· Brother Cole - said he's looking to hire part time employees.  Must be reliable and at least 18 years old.

 MEETING ADJOURNED AT 7:10 pm

